
Update to Misson Parish Council. March 2021 

Bassetlaw District Council can confirm that the enclosure works and associated commissioning as 

required under the Permit condition 9.1 of the Environmental Permit Reference PPC 39/20 have now 

been completed. 

An independent assessment has been undertaken of the odour abatement system and it has been 

concluded that the new odour control systems have achieved an overall odour abatement of 90%. 

Tunnel Tech have installed the best available odour abatement system at the site in compliance with 

the permit and the process guidance note.  

Since 2015 a significant amount of work has been undertaken by Bassetlaw District Council and 

Tunnel Tech North to secure abatement works to cover the storage of the chicken and horse manure 

and the area in front of the phase 1 bunkers. Numbers of complaints and the geographical spread of 

complaints has dropped significantly since 2015, in particular over the last six months.  

Regular monitoring of the site and surrounding area will be undertaken over the next six months in 

addition to routine permit inspections.  

It is essential that any reports of odour detected within Misson are reported include the precise 

date, time, location of the odour, its duration and strength on a scale of 1-10.  

 

 


